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Thank you, Madame Chair.

I would like to thank the Deputy High Commissioner for Human Rights, Ms. Kate Gilmore, and
the Chairman of the Advisory Committee for Administrative and Budgetary Questions, Mr.
Carlos Ruiz Massieu, for the introducing their respective reports.

The US welcomes the proposed regional restructuring of the Office of the High Commissioner
for Human Rights. We agree with the Secretary-General that moving staff out of headquarters in
Geneva and into the field improves the Office’s effectiveness and efficiency, including in
responding to emerging crises. The restructuring will also create hubs of regional human rights
expertise and eliminate unnecessary bureaucracy in UN headquarters.

We believe that Member States, UN country teams, regional offices, and other development,
peace, and security partners will benefit from this field-focused approach and enhance this

critical pillar of the United Nations.

We look forward to a productive and engaging discussion with other delegations on this
important agenda item. ‘

Thank you.





